
NEXT REGULAR MEETING: WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 2001 AT 6:00 
P.M. – NOTE CHANGE IN MEETING DATE 

MINUTES OF THE RP HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION 

October 17, 2001 
 
Chairman Al Zaccone called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m., it having been 
duly noted that notice of this meeting has been published in accordance with the 
rules of the Sunshine Law.  Roll call was taken.  Commission members present 
were:  Al Zaccone, Ed Arcari, Edwin Holmberg, Mary Romme and Fred Rosen.  
 
The minutes of the September 19, 2001, meeting were approved. 
 
New Business:  None submitted. 
 
Old Business:  None submitted. 
 
Correspondence and Notes:  The file cabinets have arrived.  The repairs to the 
99c store have been made; hopefully, they will now paint it as well. 
 
With regard to the books, Al Zaccone called up both Hugh Boyd and 
Commissioner Anlian to find out the status.  Hugh Boyd was supposed to send a 
final draft for review and it still has not been received. 
 
Mary Rome questioned what was going on with Dr. Gross.  He had reinstalled 
the projecting sign.  Al Zaccone said that he had asked the Building Department 
to send a letter to Dr. Gross.  As far as Wireless Communications, nothing has 
been done yet. 
 
Al Zaccone feels that all approvals should be based on the owner doing repairs 
before approval is given for signs. 
 
The next meeting will be changed to Wednesday, November 28 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 6:05 p.m. 
 

           Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
       Barbara DeLuca 
cc:  Carol Todd, Building Department    
       Martin Durkin, Esq. 
  


